
Go ye into all the world and preach the Gospel

Dear brethren & sisters                                                                                  12/06/21
Warmest greetings to you in the precious Name of our Saviour. Thank you so much for the 
most kind and very generous gift of ***** from the saints in Barrhead. I do appreciate 
your constant support in the work of the Lord. 

Just about a fortnight ago some of the brethren from Addis were in a place called Bali. The 
road for the last 20kms is very rough and the vehicle had a problem on the way there. 
The brethren have not gone into this area often as it is controlled by a very militant group 
of moslems. Instead the evangelists have come to another village when we had given 
them some studies in the word of God. Last year when they came out to another town a 
young man was with them who had been an Imam. He was responsible for looking after 5 
mosques. 

He had been contacted by a brother, who came from the Chobi area, and who had the joy 
of seeing him trusting the Saviour. This young man has had to leave his village and live 
elsewhere. He says although he has lost everything he has a peace in his heart as a result 
of  trusting the Saviour. His wife has also trusted the Saviour for which we praise God. He 
is praying that there might be an assembly raised in this Moslem village. When the 
brethren arrived at the first assembly, of which there are 12, a large number of believers 
of about 500 were there to listen to the scriptures.

The pandemic has increased since I was there at the end of March and they are in 
lockdown. They are only able to meet in 50’s, wear masks, and have social distancing. 

Some brethren visited Kafa recently, and they now have 3 assemblies, and over 60 are 
soon to be baptised. This work has only been going for a very few years.

The elections, which had been delayed, are now taking place in three weeks time, and I 
value prayer that there will be no problems at this time. As you know we have the 
problem of tribes all over the country and it makes elections a bit more complicated.

Yours affectionately

Robert C Revie 
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